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CU Parents, now you can sign up to recieve CU Parents Club text 
messages! These short texts will include important Concord 
University deadlines, reminders, and events. To join, visit:
www.remind.com/join/cuparents OR text the message 
“@cuparents” to (304)241-2045.

Parent Information
Sign Up for CU Parents Club Text Messages

www.remind.com/join/cuparents
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	ARTICLE HIGHLIGHT 1: New fund dedicated to providing small grants to students who have high unmet financial needs.  
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	ACADEMIC CALENDAR: 
January 8, 2018 - Classes Begin 
 January 9, 2018 - Late Registration Fee Begins - 8am 
January 12, 2018 - Last Day For Changing Course Status To Audit - 4pm
January 15, 2018 - Holiday - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
January 26, 2018 - Last Day For Adding Courses - 4pm
January 26, 2018 - Last Day To Pay Fees 
February 2, 2018 - Last Day To Apply For Fall 2018 Student Teaching - 4pm
February 2, 2018 - Groundhog Day Breakfast - 8am  
February 16, 2018 - Last Day For Making Application For May/August Graduation 
Without Late Fees - 4pm  
February 23, 2018 - U.S. Senator Joe Manchin Job & Resource Fair - Erma Byrd Higher Education Center - 11am to 2 pm
February 28, 2018 - Founders’ Day Ceremony 3pm – Fine Arts Auditorium
March 1, 2018 - WV State Aid Deadline 
March 2, 2018 - Mid-semester Grades Submitted By Faculty
March 3, 2018 - President’s Ball - Beasley Student Center Ballroom - 7pm 
March 9, 2018 - Residence Halls Close for Spring Break - 5pm
March 12-16, 2018 - Spring Break
March 18, 2018 - Residence Halls Re-Open from Break - 10am 
March 19-April 6, 2018 - Advising For Course Selection For Summer & Fall 2018 
March 26-April 6, 2018 - Course Selection For Summer & Fall 2018 
March 30, 2018 - Last Day For Dropping Courses With A Grade Of "W" 4pm
March 30, 2018 - Vietnam Veteran’s Recognition Day
April 15, 2018 - FAFSA Recommended Deadline
April 19, 2018 - Donor Appreciation Dinner - University Point - 6pm
April 24, 2018 - The Carl S. Azzara Memorial Colloquium - Wilkes Family Chapel, 
University Point - 6pm 
April 26, 2018 - Concord University Foundation Roanoke Dinner - The 
Shenandoah Club - Roanoke, VA - 6pm
April 27, 2018 - Last Class Day Spring Semester 
April 27, 2018 - Last Day To Officially Withdraw From The University 4pm
April 30-May 4, 2018 - Final Exams Spring Semester 
May 4, 2018 - Spring Semester Ends 5pm
May 4, 2018 - Residence Halls Close for Summer Break - 5pm
May 4, 2018 - Award Winning Night with the CUAA 
May 5, 2018 - Spring Commencement 10am & 2pm
	ATHLETIC EVENTS CALENDAR: Feb 12: Women’s Basketball at Davis & Elkins, 5:30-8:30 pm, Elkins, WV
Feb 14: Softball at Tusculum, 2-7 pm, Greenville, TN
Feb 15: Men & Women’s Basketball vs. Notre Dame, 5:30-10:30 pm, Athens, WV
Feb 16: Men & Women’s Track at Roanoke College, All-Day, Salem, VA
Feb 17: Men & Women’s Basketball vs. Urbana, 2-7 pm, Athens, WV
Feb 21: Men & Women’s Basketball at West Virginia State, 5:30-10:30 pm, Institute, WV
Feb 24: Baseball vs. Pitt-Johnstown, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Feb 24: Men & Women’s Basketball vs. UVa.-Wise, 4-8:30 pm, Athens, WV
Feb 25: Baseball vs. Pitt-Johnson, 11-2 pm, Athens, WV
Feb 28: Men & Women’s Basketball vs. MEC Tournament, TBA, Charleston, WV
Feb 28: Softball vs. Carson-Newman, 1-6 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 2: Baseball vs. Ohio Valley, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 3: Baseball vs. Ohio Valley, 11-2 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 3: Men & Women’s Track at Golden Eagle Classic, All-Day, Charleston, WV
Mar 9: Men & Women’s Track at Coastal Carolina Invite, All-Day, Conway, SC
Mar 9: Softball vs. Alderson Broaddus, 2-7 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 10: Softball vs. Shippensburg, 10 am -1 pm, Salem, VA
Mar 10: Baseball vs. Lake Erie, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 10: Softball vs. East Stroudsburg, 2-5 pm, Salem, VA
Mar 10: Men’s Tennis at Augusta University, TBA, Augusta, GA
Mar 11: Softball vs. Bloomsburg, 11-2 pm, Salem, VA
Mar 11: Baseball vs. Lake Erie, 11-2 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 11: Softball vs. Edinboro, 1-4 pm, Salem, VA
Mar 14: Baseball vs. Bluefield State, 2-5 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 14: Men’s Tennis at Georgia College, TBA, Milledgeville, GA
Mar 15: Men & Women’s Track at Shamrock Invite, All-Day, Conway, SC
Mar 16: Men’s Tennis at Virginia State, TBA, Petersburg, VA
Mar 17: Baseball vs. Wheeling Jesuit, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 17: Softball at Charleston, 2-7 pm, Charleston, WV
Mar 18: Baseball vs. West Liberty, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 18: Softball at West Virginia State, 1-6 pm, Institute, WV
Mar 21: Softball at Davis & Elkins College, 2-7 pm, Elkins, WV
Mar 21: Baseball at Davis & Elkins College, 3-6 pm, Elkins, WV
Mar 23: Men’s Tennis at Fairmont Sate, 4-7 pm, Fairmont, WV
Mar 24: Baseball at Urbana, 1-6:30 pm, Urbana, OH
Mar 24: Softball at Glenville State, 1-6 pm, Glenville, WV
Mar 25: Softball at West Virginia Wesleyan, 1-6 pm, Buckhannon, WV
Mar 25: Baseball at Notre Dame, 1-6:30 pm, South Euclid, OH
Mar 27: Men’s Tennis vs. West Virginia Wesleyan, 3-6 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 29: Men’s Tennis vs. West Liberty, Athens, WV
Mar 29: Softball vs. Charleston, 4-9 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 30: Baseball vs. Shepherd, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 30: Men & Women’s Track at Fred Hardy Invitiational, All-Day, Richmond, VA
Mar 30: Softball vs. West Virginia State, 2-7 pm, Athens, WV
Mar 31: Baseball vs. Fairmont State, 12-5:30 pm, Athens, WV
	HEADING1: CU/GAP FUND
	QUICK INTRO1: A new fund established at Concord University is dedicated to providing small grants to undergraduate Concord students who have high unmet financial need or who find themselves in a financial situation that may lead to their dropping out of college.
	ARTICLE BODY2-1:     To support the CU Gap Fund, make your donation to the Concord University Foundation, Inc. and write "Gap Fund" on the memo line of the check. Checks may be dropped off at the Office of Advancement in University Point on the Athens campus or mailed to Office of Advancement, Concord University, P.O. Box 1000, Athens, WV, 24712-1000.

Donations may also be made online at:
http://www.concord.edu/cufoundation/fhfo
(please select CU Gap Fund from the  drop-down box)
	ARTICLE BODY1-4: their donations to the Gap Fund saying that these efforts "express to our students that we care and are committed to their success."
     Alumni, donors and friends of Concord are also invited to contribute to this special way of helping CU students stay in school and complete their degrees. Dr. Beasley said that donation from these constituent groups are important and she thanks those who have already offered their support.
     Recently, the Concord SGA Philanthropy Committee donated the proceeds from their Winter Formal to the Gap Fund. For more info check out p. 14!

	ARTICLE BODY1-3: financial aid system may not be nimble enough to respond to the nature or urgency of a students' financial emergency."
     Concord staff, administrators and faculty are joining the effort to support CU students by contributing to the Gap Fund. Work being done by the campus community includes assistance from the Classified Staff Council with fund raising projects. A silent auction and parking space raffle to benefit the Gap Fund were held during the employee picnic in June and the University's Compassion Committee sold CU themed t-shirts with a portion of the proceeds benefitting the fund. 
     Dr. Beasley appreciates the support of members of the campus community and 
	ARTICLE BODY1-2:      "A number of colleges and universities around the country are beginning to create such funds for students as college tuitions continue to rise," said Dr. Sarah Beasley, Director of Retention.
     "Many of our students work one or more jobs just to make ends meet, so even a small, unexpected expense such as a car repair or a medical bill can be detrimental to their staying in school," Dr. Beasley said.
     One national report on these new emergency/mini grant funds explain that the rising cost of a college education "often leaves students strapped for cash and without the financial resources necessary to succeed in school and cover their basic needs, such as housing and food. These students are living on the edge, and a financial emergency can derail their dreams of obtaining college degrees. The contemporary 
	ARTICLE BODY1-1:      The Concord University Gap Fund has been created to help these students stay in school. The funds are housed in the Concord University Foundation and will be disbursed directly to students within five days of the receipt of a short application (if determined to be eligible and with relevant, allowable expenses).
	ADDITIONAL INFO1: For additional information about the CU Gap Fund,
please contact Dr. Sarah Beasley at sbeasley@concord.edu
or 304-384-6298.
	ARTICLE BODY0-1: Dear Parents and Families,

We are pleased to introduce a new look to The Scoop, courtesy of Student Affairs Graduate Assistant Lauren Phillips (CU Class of 2013), with writing assistance from Graduate Assistant Samantha Byrd (CU Class of 2016)! Lauren and Sam capture in this edition much of the excitement and activity happening on campus. Indeed, this week marks a welcome return of mild, spring-like weather, following Concord Charlie’s  Groundhog Day prediction of an early end to winter, with students playing volleyball in the valley, studying outside on campus benches, and taking advantage of Wednesday Walks as part of the CU Wellness initiative.

We owe a hearty, “Thank You!” to Dr. Sarah Beasley, Director of Retention, and Alicia Besenyei and the Advancement Office team for their hard work in establishing the CU Gap Fund, as well as those who have generously contributed to making emergency awards available to students. (p. 3) Thanks are also extended to the Student Government Association Philanthropy Committee who donated the proceeds from their Winter Formal to the Gap Fund. (p. 14)

An invitation to the inaugural President’s Ball is extended to our entire Concord family—faculty, staff, students, families, alumni, and community members. (p. 17) Sponsored courtesy of the Concord University Foundation, Inc., the formal event on March 3rd will feature a dinner and dance, with proceeds slated for student scholarships and support for campus projects. The Student Government Association voted to allocate some funds from its annual budget for student tickets. This assures that any student wanting to attend can do so without regard to ticket cost. The President’s Ball is part of Concord’s Founders Day 2018, celebrating our 146th anniversary as a public institution of higher learning.

As always, please let us know if you have questions or concerns. We welcome your comments and suggestions.

On behalf of the Parents Club, best wishes and peace,
Marjie Flanigan
Vice President of Student Affairs & Dean of Students
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	HEADING2: How To Support The
CU Gap Fund
	4: 3
	HEADING3: The Erma Byrd Higher Education Center & Allied Health Wing
	HEADING 3-2: Job & Resource Fair
	HEADING4: CAREER FAIR 2018
	HIGHLIGHT4: Athens Campus
	QUICK INTRO4: Concord University will be hosting the 12th Annual Career Fair on Thursday, March 8, 2018. The event will be held from 10 am to 2 pm, in the Ballroom of the Jerry L. and Jean Beasley Student Center.
	ARTICLE BODY3-1: US Senator Joe Manchin
Erma Byrd Higher Education Center & Allied Health Wing
Workforce West Virginia
Beckley-Raleigh County Chamber of Commerce

In coordination with:
Bluefield State College
Concord University
Marshall University
New River Community and 
Technical College

     Invite you to participate in 
The Erma Byrd Higher Education Center & Allied Health Wing
JOB & RESOURCE FAIR
Friday, March 23, 2018
11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Erma Byrd Higher Education Center Complex
300 University Drive
Beaver, WV 25813

All participating employers must register and registration is FREE! 

To register contact Lisa Moten, Director, Erma Byrd Higher Education Center & Allied Health Wing by email at Lisa.Moten@wvhepc.edu or by telephone at (304) 256-0282.

This event is FREE and open to the public. 

	ARTICLE BODY4-1:      As a career focused institution, career awareness and readiness is a deeply rooted tradition among students, faculty, and the administration. February kicks off several workshops to raise awareness and preparedness of resume writing, job search, and interview skills.
     The career fair is designed and managed by the students for the students. They are actively inviting companies and graduate schools that can offer their fellow students internships, summer jobs, part-time employment, full-time employment, and graduate school opportunities. in order for this to be a success, we need your help. If you have contacts with industries that would potentially hire our 
	ARTICLE BODY4-2: graduates, please share them with us so that we may invite them to attend our Career Fair. We want to make this successful for the entire University and not just a couple of majors/programs.
     This event is free and open to all Concord University students and the general public. All parents and students are encouraged to attend! We need your help in encouraging ALL students to attend. Many professors are making participation a requirement for their class and/or giving extra credit for attendance at the Career Fair.
     Please consider this as a great learning experience with benefits for all students:
               • Freshman and Sophomore - can begin to get an idea of what industries
               they might be interested in pursuing after graduation and begin
               cultivating their network.
               •Juniors - can begin working on their interview techniques and preparedness
               for employer inquiries, as well as practicing basics like approaching potential
               employers, handshakes, questions to ask of a potential employer, and
               expanding their network.
               •Seniors - can use this time to turn network relationships into employment
               opportunities.
     Again, we need everyone's help to make this successful for our University and our Students. Please send any potential contact info to careerservices@concord.edu.

Exhibitors may register at: https://apps.concord.edu/forms/view.php?id=108697

	5: 13
	HEADING5: CU GROUNDHOG
DAY BREAKFAST
	HIGHLIGHT5: Concord Charlie predicts an Early Spring for 40th Annual Groundhog Day Breakfast
	ARTICLE BODY5-1:      Two Charlies were to be in the spotlight at this year's Concord University Groundhog Day Breakfast. Famed groundhog weather prognosticator Concord Charlie was set to make his annual prediction while Charles T. "Charlie" Mathena was to be honored as this year's Grand Groundhog Watcher. Unfortunately, the 40th annual breakfast was cancelled due to inclement weather.
     The Grand Groundhog Watcher honor is bestowed on an individual who has positively impacted life and culture in West Virginia.
     Charlie Mathena grew up in Welch, WV and graduated from Welch High School, Bluefield State College and the Cincinnati College of Mortuary Science. He began his career in the funeral industry at the Memorial Funeral Directory of Princeton, WV, in 1966 and remains there today as President and General Manager. Through the Chuck Mathena Center, Charlie and his wife
	ARTICLE BODY5-2: Marquetta have enhanced the
cultural offerings available to the area. The center, located in Princeton, WV, brings an exciting lineup of live performances to the stage each year enriching the lives of residents across the region.
     According to Groundhog Day tradition, if the groundhog sees his shadow on the morning of Feb. 2, six more weeks of winter can be expected. An early spring will be on the way if he doesn't see his shadow.
     Concord Charlie has a standing appointment with the University's President each year to offer his predictions and insights on the duration of winter. This year, no shadow was seen as Concord Charlie didn't even make it out of his burrow because he was snowed in! He did however text his weather prediction to President Kendra Boggess to share with those eagerly anticipating his forecast. 

	PICTURE INFO5: Charles T. "Charlie" Mathena
2018 Grand Groundhog Watcher
	ADDITIONAL INFO5: The Concord Charlie tradition was originated in 1978 by the late Professor R.T. "Tom" Hill.
As chairman of both the geography department and the Appalachian Studies program
at Concord, Hill started the Groundhog Day Breakfast as a means to celebrate a bit of 
Appalachian heritage and highlight the program.
	STUDENT SPOTLIGHT: Student 
Spotlight
	STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 1: Anthony Akers, Lerona, is currently interning at Region 1 Planning and Development in Princeton under the supervision of Jason Roberts, CU Geography graduate and Director of Region 1 Planning Development.
	STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 2: 
Cody Perkins is interning at Camp Creek State Park under the supervision of park Superintendent Frank Ratcliffe, Concord Geography graduate.
	STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 3: Kenneth Maiola, will be working with the West Virginia Conservation Agency. This agency is under the auspices of the West Virginia Department of Agriculture. Kenny's relevant class work, was in: geography of soils, physical geography, cartography, GIS, North America, and a geology course.
	HEADING 8: GEOGRAPHY NEWS
	ARTICLE BODY 8:      The Geography Department has contracted for the delivery of 8 drones. The purpose is to integrate real time events into their Cartography and GIS courses. This will make our graduates competitive by virtue of the latest technology. It turns out the Sheriff's Office and the County Commissioner's Office are interested 
	ARTICLE BODY 8-3:      The West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission (WVHEPC) Office of International Programs and KEI Abroad are excited to announce the launching of the Global WV London Program for Summer 2018.
     This statewide study abroad program will be led by Dr. Peter Staffel, Professor of Humanities at West Liberty University. Students on the 4-week Summer Session will study British Culture and one of the following electives: Shakespeare or Multimedia Journalism. Students also have the opportunity during the 6-week Summer Term to complete a professional internship in their major. The program includes tuition,  
	ARTICLE BODY8-2: in the data that can be fed back to us. We hope in the future to contract finally with outside organizations in the future. At least two of these 
	ARTICLE BODY8-4: housing, mobile phone, airport pickup, onsite director, comprehensive insurance and excursions.
     The deadline to apply is March 10, 2018, and the application is available at www.keiabroad.org
     For more information please email Dr. Peter Staffel at:
staffelp@westliberty.edu or visit www.keiabroad.org
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	HEADING 9: NIGHT IN THE GALLERY
	HEADING 9-2: LIVING HISTORY
	ARTICLE INFO 9-1: This art exhibition is a continuing partnership between Concord University's Art Department and Mercer County Schools.
	ARTICLE BODY 9-2:      On January 25, CU Theatre Director Karen Vuranch, played the character Grace O'Malley, an audacious sea captain and pirate, who earned the title of the "Irish Pirate Queen" in the 16th century. She lived at the time of Queen Elizabeth I, and a documented meeting between the two women provides us with knowledge of Grace O'Malley's life. 
     This hour performance in the Marsh Library, began with a forty minute monologue, in which the audience got to ask questions of the character. Vuranch broke character to answer the questions as a scholar. The style of this play has 
	ARTICLE BODY 9-3: been performed by Vuranch for 30 years, all over the country.
     Vuranch said this play is "a style of performace that is compelling because of the research and it encourages a dialogue with the audience."
     Vuranch chose this living history performance to correlate with other things she has planned this year with Concord theatre students. 
	ARTICLE INFO 9-2: Concord University Theatre Director, Karen Vuranch, gave a compelling and interactive educational portrayal of Grace O'Malley.
	ARTICLE BODY 9-4: Currently, CU Theatre students are learning about Irish drama, and her theatre club is taking a trip to Dublin this summer!
	ARTICLE BODY 9-1A:      The 9th annual Night in the Art Gallery reception was held on Jan. 18th, in the Arthur Butcher Gallery in the Alexander Fine Arts Center at the Athens campus.
     Dr. Lauri Reidmiller, the director of the event, has this to offer, "it's important that we 
	ARTICLE BODY 9-1B: continue to showcase the Mercer County students and recognize their creativity and achievements in a public venue.
     Visitors had the opportunity to view student artwork from several public schools in the area. The exhibition included drawings, 
	ARTICLE BODY 9-1C: paintings, photography, sculptures and digital work from these young artists.
     This year's theme was "Around the World", and hosted several interactive art activities.
     Many thanks to the CU/Athens community for helping to make the night a success!
	PAGE 1: PAGE 3 
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	HIGHLIGHT 8-1: New Technology for a Competitive Future
	HIGHLIGHT 8-2: GLOBAL STUDY ABROAD PROGRAM 2018
	ARTICLE BODY0-2:      This tax season, Concord Univeristy will be once again offering the VITA tax program! Shea Boothe, CPA & Adjunct Instructor of Accounting, is serving as the new Site Coordinator Role, but served under Dr. Khanlarian as a volunteer for three years.      
     VITA, the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Program, is a free IRS sponsored program that provides free tax return to the community for those who make under $54,000 a year.  We can prepare many tax returns, including a basic Schedule C (Self-Employment) and basic Schedule A (itemized deductions).  
     Complex tax returns, out of scope returns, and returns we are not staffed to handle must be referred to a paid tax preparer.  
     Students receive training using IRS materials.  They have to take certification tests in order to show they understand tax law before they begin.  This year, we have 15 students registered in the class and full time faculty members Shelly 
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	HEADING65: 2018-2019 FAFSA
	ARTICLE BODY66: APPLY! APPLY! APPLY!

The 2018-2019 FAFSA continues to be available for those students entering college for Fall 2018. 

When you file the 2018-2019 FAFSA, you will use your 2016 income information to complete the FAFSA. 

You should complete the FAFSA as soon as possible to make sure you do not miss out on any financial aid that may be offered on a first-come first-serve basis. 

If you need help completing the FAFSA please contact the Financial Aid Office.
	ARTICLE BODY67:  WEST VIRGINIA STATE AID DEADLINES ARE APPROACHING!

     To be considered for the PROMISE Scholarship, students must complete the PROMISE Scholarship Application by March 1, 2018, and complete the FAFSA by March 1, 2018. The application can be found on www.cfwv.com.

     To be considered for the West Virginia Higher Education Grant, students must complete the FAFSA by April 15, 2018.
	HEADING68: CONCORD UNIVERSITY KEY PARTNER ON NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION GRANT
	HIGLIGHT 69: CONCORD UNIVERSITY HIRES WIDELY-KNOWN VOLCANOLOGIST
	ARTICLE BODY70:      Concord University along with five partner institutions has been awarded $579,998 through the U.S. National Science Foundation’s EarthCube program which seeks to transform research in the earth sciences via publically-accessible databases and online tools. The funded project is titled “THROUGHPUT: Standards and Services for Community Curated Repositories.” Other partner institutions include Columbia University, the Consortium for Ocean Leadership, Northern 
	ARTICLE BODY72: Arizona University, the University of Wisconsin, and the University of Minnesota.
     Dr. Stephen Kuehn, Associate Professor of Geology and Director the Electron Microprobe Laboratory, serves as Concord’s lead investigator. A major contribution to the project is information on explosive eruptions of Cascade Range volcanoes and of other volcanoes from around the world that has been collected by Dr. Kuehn and numerous Concord geology students over the last seven years. Data collected by researchers at other institutions will also be included.
     Concord has recently hired Dr. Janine Krippner to work on the THROUGHPUT project. Originally from New Zealand, she recently completed her doctoral degree at the University of Pittsburgh 
	ARTICLE BODY73: where she studied pyroclastic flows from Shiveluch volcano in Kamchatka and from Mount St. Helens in Washington State. She actively engages in volcano outreach on social media and has attracted more than 11 thousand followers on Twitter (@janinekrippner). She has also been interviewed many times by both print and broadcast media including the BBC News, CNN, Discovery Channel, NPR, The Wall Street Journal, New York Times, National Geographic, and other media outlets around the world.
     Public presentations featuring Dr. Krippner’s experience with communicating the eruptions of Agung volcano in the Philippines are being planned for late February.
      
	ARTICLE BODY 74: For additional information please contact Dr. Kuehn at sckuehn@concord.edu
or 304-384-6322 or contact Dr. Krippner at jkrippner@concord.edu
or on Twitter.

	ARTICLE BODY75: drones will be practice drones that allow students to learn the intricacies of flying them before we turn them loose with the more expensive models.
	HEADING76: ABIGAIL TONEY RECEIVES DAVID S. ROTH MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
	9: 10
	ARTICLE BODY77:      The Department of Humanities at Concord University is delighted to announce that sophomore Abigail Toney of Beckley, WV is the recipient of the 2017-18 David S. Roth Memorial Scholarship.
     Abigail was selected as the recipient of this scholarship on the basis of the strong writing skills she demonstrated as a participant in the annual Roth Scholarship Writing Competition. “I am extremely honored to have been chosen for this 
	ARTICLE BODY78: scholarship,” Abigail said. “Those that entered and were chosen for each round of the writing competition were excellent writers, and I respect all of them,” she added. “I am happy to know that my writing skills are good enough to win a scholarship like this!”
     Instructor of English Dr. Anthony Patricia encouraged Abigail to enter the Roth Scholarship competition on the basis of her “exceptional writing skills.” He recalls, “I had the privilege of teaching Abigail in ENGL 102 Rhetoric and Composition II in the Spring 2017 term at the Erma Byrd Higher Education Center. I realized right away that she was an outstanding writer. So I was thrilled but not surprised when I learned that she had won the Roth Scholarship.”
     A graduate of Shady Spring High School in Raleigh County, Abigail chose to attend Concord University chiefly because of the opportunities it provides for one-on-one interactions between professors and students. She was also attracted by the reasonable cost of attendance and by the opportunity to take CU Beckley classes at the Erma Byrd Center.
     Abigail has earned the distinction of becoming the first CU Beckley student to be awarded the David S. Roth Memorial Scholarship since its inception in 2001.
     As a Business major with an emphasis in management who is exploring the possibility of an accounting minor, Abigail intends to pursue a career in business upon completing her bachelor’s degree program at CU. Her future plans include making sure her parents and grandmother “can relax and have leisurely lives.” Abigail is using the $1,000 Roth scholarship toward the purchase of books for her courses, as well as toward the cost of tuition and fees during the 2017-18 academic year.
     The purpose of the David S. Roth Memorial Scholarship is to encourage retention of currently-enrolled Concord University students who, like Abigail, demonstrate strong writing skills. The recipient of this scholarship is chosen on the basis of an annual writing competition held each Spring semester.
     
	ARTICLE BODY79: Dr. David S. Roth taught English and journalism courses at Concord from 1969 to 1986. After his death in 1986, Dr. Sheila M. Chipley, Dr. William K. Finley, and Dr. William J. Ofsa were instrumental in launching the David S. Roth Memorial Scholarship Fund; and in 1990 Dr. Roger Sheppard established the Roth Memorial Scholarship 5K as an annual fundraising event. The members of Dr. Roth’s family have greatly appreciated all the donations that have been made to this fund, which has been managed since its inception by the Concord University Foundation.
	HEADING80: BLACK HISTORY MONTH EVENTS AT CU
	Text81: 02/08
	Text82: 02/12
	Text83: 02/22
	Text84: 02/27
	Text85: MLK Jr. Male Chorus
	Text86: Screening of Selma
	Text87: "The Passing of Pearl"
	Text88: Panel Discussion
	Text89: 7:00 p.m. | Alexander Fine Arts Center Theatre
	Text90: 8:00 p.m. | Student Center Subway Stage
	Text91: 7:00 p.m. | Alexander Fine Arts Center Theatre
	Text92: 7:00 p.m. | Student Center State Room
	Text93: Directed by Marshall Murray, this group of 44 men sing both contemporary and traditional African-American gospel music.
	Text94: A chronicle of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.'s campaign to secure equal voting rights via an epic march from Selma to Montogromery, Alabama in 1965. The film stars actors David Oyelowo as King, Tom Wilkinson as President Lyndon B. Johnson, Tim Roth as George Wallace, Carmen Ejogo as Coretta Scott King, and Common as Bevel. A discussion will follow.
	Text95: "The Passing of Pearl" is the tale of three women who have worked at a local diner in Memphis since the 1960's. The diner, like these women, has witnessed the racial struggles of the changing times of the South. The owner, Pearl, passes away and her daughter plans to sell the historic diner. The two remaining women struggle to deal with life after the Diner.
	Text96: A panel discussion on important social justice and diversity issues which face us today will be held at 7:00 p.m. in the State Room, located in the Jerry and Jean Beasley Student Center. Panelists include Dr. Diane Smith Grych, Dr. Roderick Neal, Dr. Shimantini Shome and Brahim Laadhar.
	Text97: BONNER SCHOLARS SERVICE PROJECTS FOR MLK DAY
	Text98:      Every year, the Bonner Scholars Program grants approximately 80 students scholarships for completing service projects and in providing support to the surrounding community. "In addition to participating in leadership and personal development activities, it is the goal of the program to develop experienced, knowledgeable and committed individuals who recognize the needs of our society and each person's      
	Text99: responsibility to serve throughout his or her lifetime," states Hannah Jackson. Jackson is currently serving as the Bonner Scholars graduate assistant, and coordinated two service events for Martin Luther King Jr. Day.
     On Tuesday January 16th, 2018 the Concord University Bonner Scholars Program hosted a MLK Day of Service event in the evening. Around 30 CU students participated in the event that was centered around homeless education. The evening consisted of watching The Glass Castle, a story of WV native, Jeanette Walls, and her story of a poverty-stricken upbringing and life with her dysfunctional parents. During the movie, students were asked to take time to create a fleece knotted blanket. All 22 blankets created will be donated to The Bluefield Union Mission. The Mission has kindly opened their doors to struggling individuals during these harsh winter months. These blankets will be given to people and families in need.
     On Saturday January 20th, 2018 Concord University students participated in an off campus service project in connection to the MLK Day of Service. A small group of students worked at Beckley-Stratton Middle School to help set up a STEM classroom. The group was able to complete more than expected that day with painting and rearranging furniture. The final product was a great accomplishment for the CU students and the faculty of Beckley Stratton Middle School. 
	Text100: CU ATHLETICS NEWS
	Text103: most hits and runs scored. At the season's conclusion, Frazier was voted the MEC Player of the Year. The Mountain Lions started their season February 2, with a three-game series against Wingate. Check out the athletic calendar for upcoming CU Baseball games!
	Text102:      Senior infielder Chad Frazier of the Concord University baseball team has been selected as a preseason Second Team All-American by the National Collegiate Baseball Writers' Association, the organization announced Thursday morning.
     At the end of January, Frazier was named a preseason NCBWA First Team Atlantic All-Region performer.
     As a junior, the Roanoke, Virginia native was a consensus all-region player and selected as a Third Team All-American—the 10th in program history—by the Conference Commissioner's Association.
     Frazier led the Mountain East Conference last season in batting average (.428), hits (83), triples (six) and runs scored (73). He set a Concord single-season record for 
	Text101: Fraizier Tabbed Preseason Second Team All-American
	Text104: CU Lands 62 Fall Sport Student-Athletes on 
MEC Academic Teams
	Text105:      The Concord University Athletic Department is proud to announce that 62 fall sports student-athletes have landed on either the All-MEC Academic Team or the Commissioner's Honor Roll.
     CU landed 30 athletes on the All-MEC Academic Team. To qualify, student must have a fall semester GPA of 3.7. The Commissioner's Honor Roll requires students 
	Text106: to have between a 3.25-3.69 GPA for the fall term in which 32 Mountain Lions were named to. Additionally, athletes must be in their championship segment to qualify for these honors. 
                                                               To see the full list of student-athletes, please visit: http://www.cumountainlions.com/news/2018/1/16/football-concord-lands-62-fall-sport-student-athletes-on-mec-academic-teams.aspx
                                    Don't forget to check out the athletic calendar for upcoming CU Athletics games!
	Text107: For more information about what Bonner Scholars do and how students apply, visit
www.concord.edu/bonner
or call 304-384-6009.
	Text108: The CU mountain lions athletic teams continue to work hard this semester. Come support your fellow mountain lions this season!  Check out the full calendar of sports events here: https://www.cumountainlions.com/calendar.aspx 
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	Text109: VITA TAX PROGRAM
	Text110: Stump and Charlotte Davis are also volunteering.  Many volunteers are accounting or business majors. 
     Volunteering for VITA is a big undertaking, but has a huge impact on the community considering many tax preparers charge upwards of $200 to prepare tax returns.  During filing season 2017, under the direction of former Professor Cynthia Khanlarian, students electronically filed 233 Federal Returns and 285 state returns.  Many other returns were paper-filed.                 
	Text111: If you would like VITA to prepare your return please contact Bonnie Brown at 304-384-5244.        
	Text112: ACADEMIC SUCCESS CENTER OFFERS VALUABLE WORKSHOPS
	Text113:      In hopes to help students become successful in their writing, the Academic Success Center is offering Writing Skills Workshops. These workshops are presented by qualified faculty and staff members and are designed to help students understand certain writing issues, provide them with tools to improve, and facilitate a workshop environment where students can work on their skills. 
So far there have been workshops on Improving Sentences and Plagiarism.
     The Writing Skills workshops began on January 23, in the Student Center State Room and will continue until April 19. The workshops cover many useful writing skills 
	Text114: like forming a thesis or proper sentence structure, as well as an "MLA Boot Camp" and a week devoted to properly using sources in papers.
     Dr. Tina Powell, an English professor, is coordinating the majority of these workshops, and teaching all but one. The workshops were her idea, based off of the workshops she had seen at her graduate school. She proposed the them because she has seen some areas in her students work that needed improvement, as well as a desire from students themselves.
     These workshops can be valuable to both new and graduating students. New students will be able to acquire and build strong writing skills, which are useful throughout an academic career in a majority of fields. Senior or graduating students will find that writing is necessary for resumes, workplace communication, or any professional memos or documents.  
     The Academic Success Center will also be offering a workshop on balancing athletics and academics. All student athletes are encouraged to come to learn skills that help with balancing a social life, practice, games, homework, studying, and going to class. 
	Text115: Upcoming Theatre
Events
	Text116: In honor of 
Black History Month,
The Passing of Pearl
will be performed
February 22, 2018
at 7 p.m. in the 
Alexander Fine Arts 
Center Theatre.
	Text117: Senior Theatre Student Maizy Landreth
 will be facilitating a
children's theatre 
workshop for her 
Senior Project in March.
	Text118: The CU Theatre Dept.
will perform the
Tony Award winning play
Dancing at Lughnasa
April 11-15, 2018
at 7 p.m. in the 
H. C. Paul Theatre
in the 
Alexander Fine Arts
Center.
	Text119: Workshop Schedule
	Text120: 2/14 at 2pm - Balancing Athletics & Academics in Rahall 318

2/27 at 4pm- Building a thesis statement workshop w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center State Room 

2/28 at 2pm- Building a thesis statement workshop w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center AB Conf. Room 

3/27 at 4pm- MLA boot camp w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center State Room

3/28 at 2pm- MLA boot camp w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center AB Conf. Room

4/18 at 2pm- Using sources w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center AB Conf. Room

4/19 at 2pm- Using sources w/ Dr. Tina Powell- Student Center State Room
	Text121: QUESTIONS?
Please contact the 
Academic Success Center
at 304-384-6074 or
email at asc@concord.edu
	Text122: President Kendra Boggess invites you to celebrate Concord University's 146th Anniversary at the 2018 President's Ball.

Concord University Student Center Ballroom
Saturday, March 3 | 6 pm Dinner, 7pm-10pm Ball

Dinner reservations and formal attire are required.
 
Attendees of the Ball will enjoy a plated formal dinner, cash bar, hors d’oeuvres, a professional photo booth and enjoy live entertainment that will be brought to the stage for an exhilarating and memorable night.

This event which is presented through the Concord University Foundation, Inc. will benefit the University and its students by providing scholarships and supporting campus projects. 

The President’s Ball is open to the community, students, alums, and all friends of the University as we come together in celebration of the University’s founding and its contributions to Southern WV.

Tickets* may be purchased online at: www.concord.edu.

Event sponsorships for this prestigious event are still available, interested businesses or individuals should contact Blake Farmer in the Office of Advancement at 1-304-384-6056 or bfarmer@concord.edu.

*Dinner & Dance Tickets are only available for purchase online. Dance tickets will be sold at the door for $25.

	Text123: CU AMERICA SAVES WEEK
	Text124:      Concord University has partnered with West Virginia Saves for America Saves Week, to help bring awareness on the importance of being financially responsible and learning the best ways to save money.
     All across the state, West Virginia Saves is helping West Virginians to build wealth through saving and the reduction of debt. West Virginia Saves provides tools and tips to help West Virginia Savers reach their personal financial goals.
     Membership in West Virginia Saves is FREE and offers a lot of great benefits and incentives.
	Text125: Dr. Kathy Hawks 2017 Professor of the Year Finalist
	Text126:      The Faculty Merit Foundation of West Virginia recently announced five finalists, including Concord Univeristy’s Dr. Kathy Hawks. Every year, the Faculty Merit Foundation of West Virginia selects five deserving professors from the sate to be nominated for the Professor of the Year Award. According to Charleston Gazette-Mail, the winner will be announced April 12, and will receive $10,000. 
     Dr. Hawks, an education professor, has served Concord for the past 18 years. Her work did not begin here, however. Before sharing her knowledge with college students, for 18 years, she was teaching in local Mercer County schools.
     Prior to this nomination, Hawks received other awards for her accomplishments. Two separate years, she received the Glenwood School Teacher of the Year award. Also, in 2009 she received and award for teaching at Concord. Aside from these accomplishments, she mentioned how her greatest 
	Text127:  accomplishment was never on a plaque at all. Personally, her greatest accomplishment is being a mother, grandmother, and wife. professionally, she holds that, “being able to work with future elementary school teachers is my greatest accomplishment. My goal is to make my students better teachers so they can make a difference.”
     Throughout her career, she has received several emails or letters from former students. These students have thanked her for inspiring, motivating, and shaping them into the teachers they are today. Making a difference in these students lives has always been her goal, she explained.
     With her students as her topmost priority, she says that she strives to give them an amazing learning experience while leaving them with lessons to take with them as they become teachers themselves. When asked, she gave insight into her teaching philosophy and repeatedly said that it’s all about the students. 
     Dr. Hawks added, “I love this job, because I get to work with future elementary teachers. Because I’ve been where they’re going, I feel like I can offer them motivation and inspiration.” She further explained how teaching is not what she does; instead, it has become what she is. Those with the career, she believes, have it because a teacher has invested time in their lives. “It’s an honor to be a teacher who has the opportunity to invest in lives of other people.”
     Dr. Hawks shared that just being a nominee was shocking and that she was elated to be given this nomination. For her, this is a very humbling experience, no matter the outcome. If given the award, it would be a way for her to represent all teachers everywhere. “I feel like I’m part of a team of the education department. We collaborate, communicate, and work together. It could’ve been any one of us receiving this. I’m just grateful to be part of this educational team here at Concord.”

	Text128: SGA PHILANTHROPY COMITTEE HOSTS WINTER FORMAL
	Text129:      The Student Government Association’s new Philanthropy committee hosted a “Wild and Winterful” Winter Formal on Jan. 27, an event not seen on campus for some time.
     The idea for a Winter Formal was the result of the efforts of the SGA’s newly appointed committee, the Philanthropy Committee, and various other groups on-and-off campus. Haley Fields, chair of the Philanthropy Committee, says, “It was a collaboration of a bunch of people…the DJ we’re using this year, DJ Dwayne, had mentioned it, Andrew Sulgit, Sarah Fancher, sororities and fraternities have also talked about it… it didn’t originate with us but we definitely took the idea and ran with it.”
     Some time ago, Concord had an event similar to the Winter Formal, though the people who would remember it are few. This marks the first Winter Formal for at least a decade. The primary goal was to raise money for the CU Gap Fund, which was created to help eligible students close the gap between awarded aid and actual cost of enrollment.
     Approximately 150 people attended the Formal in the downstairs terrace room of University Point. There was food, dancing, and prizes to be given out in a raffle. All students who attended the dance were eligible to win the available prizes, including an iPhone X, a Playstation 4, gift cards for various restaurants, and Concord gear. In totals, the Formal raised $1000 to give back to the students with the Gap Fund.
     The Philanthropy Committee has other plans to help the campus and community at large, and are currently working on scheduling more campus events.  
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